Mrs. Davis’ English Class Activities and Assignments—
Weeks 5 & 6 (September 13-24, 2010)
Current Class Activities and Assignments for English IV AP (Periods 1-5):
Monday, September 13, 2010:  All Senior English classes met in the auditorium to hear a presentation from the counseling department.    
Tuesday, September 14, 2010:  Students began class by turning in their "Ozymandias" essays, and then taking notes in Penzu over Diction, Imagery, Details, and Tone.  Due to advisory meetings, several classes met for abbreviated time.  
Wednesday, September 15, 2010:  Students completed notes over Language, Syntax, and Tone.  Students completed a Syntax quiz.  The class then discussed the Diction, Imagery, and Details in "Ozymandias," and how those elements of language reveal tone and theme.  As homework, students are to complete a reading of "Aunt Jennifer's Tigers," compile lists of remarkable diction, imagery, and details, and use the lists to compose a statement of theme and tone.
Thursday, September 16, 2010:  Students left class to have yearbook photographs taken.  In the brief, remaining class time, students reviewed with the teacher how to produce documents and presentations via Google Docs, and how to share, edit, and collaborate with Google Docs.  Then students completed a brief presentation and practiced sharing it.
Friday, September 17, 2010:  Students began class by analyzing a sonnet and practicing multiple-choice answering techniques (close reading, using prior knowledge & process of elimination). Students then worked on additional poetry analysis ("Aunt Jennifer's Tigers").  As homework, students are to read Plato's "Allegory of the Cave" and respond to assigned questions which will be due at the start of class on Monday.
Monday, September 20, 2010:  Students turned in work over "Allegory of the Cave" and briefly discussed it. Students then took additional notes on Point of View and Conflict. Students viewed the class presentations, and then left class with the assignment to read "A Rose for Emily" before returning to class tomorrow.
Tuesday, September 21, 2010:  Students briefly discussed the impact of perspective on meaning in "A Rose for Emily," then completed a reading quiz over the story.  As homework, students are to read "The Child by Tiger" (in the blue Perrine's book, beginning on page 695).
Wednesday, September 22, 2010:  Class began with students receiving a book fair brochure, followed by mid-quarter grade reports.  The classes then visited the book fair.  Upon returning to class, students had a brief amount of time to discuss the themes and significant literary devices found in "The Child by Tiger," but that discussion will be continued in class tomorrow.
Thursday, September 23, 2010:  Students entered class and turned in signed grade reports.  The teacher briefly discussed "The Child by Tiger," then distributed graded essays for student perusal.  Students then took notes over methods of analyzing poetry, and are to read and work through the steps of "SPLOTTS" on paper for the poem "Naming of Parts" (in the blue Perrine's book, beginning on page 764).  The SPLOTTS notes will be due at the start of class tomorrow.
Friday, September 24, 2010:  Students entered class and turned in their SPLOTTS notes on "Naming of Parts."  Students then completed a round of close reading and multiple-choice question answering practice, over an excerpt from "The Chimes" by Charles Dickens.  As soon as time was called, the students and teacher went over the answers and strategies for performing better with close reading and process of elimination.  As homework, students are to read "The Rime of the Ancient Mariner" by Samuel Taylor Coleridge, and complete a dialectical journal over the poem, with a minimum of seven entries/questions.  A link to the text of the poem is provided above, as well as a link to instructions for completing a dialectical journal in response to reading.
Friday, September 24, 2010:  Class began with a brief review and study period in preparation for the lesson one vocabulary quiz.  Students then completed their quizzes, using the laptop computers to indicate their answers.  The class then reviewed the quiz format and correct answers.
Current Class Activities and Assignments for English IV-A (Period 7):
Monday, September 13, 2010:  All Senior English classes met in the auditorium to hear a presentation from the counseling department.  
Tuesday, September 14, 2010:  Students began class by getting out their assigned laptops and completing Edublogs registration.  Students then began customizing their blogs through theme selection.  Then all students created a wordle design to use as their first blog post.
Wednesday, September 15, 2010:  Students re-visited their wordle designs, and some chose to start over.  Students used class time to finish customizing their wordle designs, then saved them as JPEG files so that they can be embedded into their blogs with their personal essays.
Thursday, September 16, 2010:  Students left the classroom to have yearbook photographs taken.  In the very brief remaining time in class, students pasted their wordle designs into their blogs as the very first post of the blog, and then gave the entry a title.  Students then took time to view other students' work in their blogs.
Friday, September 17, 2010:  Class began with the teacher and students reviewing what they had learned about using Penzu, Edublogs, and Wordle in class this week.  Then class time was provided for students to write a Penzu journal entry on the topic "What is a Hero?"--comparing and contrasting the Anglo-Saxon views of a hero like Beowulf, with the individual student's concept of a hero.  Students also had the option of creating a Wordle that illustrates traits of a hero.  Students published their journal entries by posting them to their blogs, and could post the optional Hero Wordle as well.
Monday, September 20, 2010:  Students entered class and briefly discussed the college fair, and weekly word study and vocabulary, as well as students' need to keep up with all paperwork throughout the semester so exam preparation will be nearly effortless.  The teacher and students worked through the first vocabulary lesson terms, practicing the use of context clues to uncover word meanings.  Students then received a sheet with two additional exercises over the vocabulary lesson.  Students had time to complete the lesson in class, and those who did not finish were instructed to complete all exercise work before returning to class on Tuesday, when the second vocabulary worksheet will be due.
Tuesday, September 21, 2010:  Students entered class from the college fair and briefly discussed their findings.  The teacher announced the library's book fair is underway, and this class will visit the fair tomorrow.  Also, the teacher distributed Scholastic book order information, and several books were discussed with students offering input.  The class Scholastic book orders will be open until the end of the day Friday, September 24, 2010.  The students then gave their attention to a historical background video concerning world events that occurred during the Middle Ages (chiefly, the Crusades).
Wednesday, September 22, 2010:  Class began with students receiving a book fair brochure, followed by mid-quarter grade reports.  The classes then visited the book fair.  Upon returning to class, students resumed viewing the historical background video about the Crusades.
Thursday, September 23, 2010:  Class began with a review of the weekly vocabulary terms and a discussion of vocabulary quiz format.  The first vocabulary quiz will be at the start of class tomorrow.  Students then used their assigned laptops to complete the posting of their Epic Hero journal entry, along with the optional "Hero" wordle.
Friday, September 24, 2010:  Class began with a short study period before the vocabulary quiz.  Students then got out the mini-laptops and booted them up, then accessed the Internet.  Students completed their vocabulary quizzes online, and then there was a short time for the class to discuss what they had viewed of the Crusades video.
